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	Next Alliance Meeting
Tuesday August 9th, 2022 1pm
The Dodge County Alliance for Healthy Soil - Healthy Water’s next meeting will take place Tuesday August 9th at 1pm at the Juneau Public Library 250 N. Fairfield, Juneau. If attending via Zoom is more convenient, please contact Tracy for the Zoom link and password.

	Don’t forget that the Alliance Videos are available on the Alliance website
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What's Going on in the Field?
Submitted by Robert Bird, Conservation Agronomist

Spring 2022, Observations noted 6.14.2022, 
Conservation planning starts with the previous harvest on the farm. With the nice harvest weather of fall 2021, fields were in good shape for fall fertilizing and cover crop planting into November. December yielded limited fall growth of cover crops and this area really experienced no spring thaw (Jan, Feb, Mar) where cover crops could have gained extra growth. March and April were cool and dry with limited field operations in April. Where early plantings traditionally start in April, opportunities were limited. CCIP (Cover Crop Incentive Program) fields were greening up and growing. Planting started in this area around May 10, with cool and wet conditions prevailing. Lots of penetrometer readings and soil probing. The ground was surprisingly mellow, just wet and cold. There is no tillage tools that dries soil and if the soil is dry enough to do tillage, it is dry enough to plant. Cover crop termination for early planted fields was difficult with cool, windy conditions. No-Till and/or cover crop systems often involve trade-offs. Where tillage was used to prepare a seedbed, planter attachments are needed. Planter down pressure was on the minds of many farmers at planting, but more emphasis on better closing systems can improve stands/yields. Farmers that over tilled found seeds in dry seedbeds that hurt stand. Crusting was evident for those that do too much tillage and eventually had rain. Areas in western Dodge County were affected by several extreme rainfall events late May and early June. Farms that are using conservation crop rotations, residue cover and less tillage are far more resilient during extreme rainfall at this time of year (no crop canopy yet)


	

	Attention Lake Lovers
Submitted by: Liz Orsay
Stormwater runoff results from rain and snowmelt that flows across the ground surfaces and has a significant impact on our lake water quality.  As rainwater flows across roads, driveways, parking lots, farm fields and lawns it washes soil particles, oil, pesticides, fertilizers, animal waste and other pollutants into our waterways. This results in muddy/cloudy water full of pollutants and excess nutrients, including nitrogen and phosphorous. These nutrients fuel excess algae growth further exacerbating the decreased water clarity and increasing oxygen consumption, impeding aquatic plant growth and fish habitat. 
What can we do to improve our water quality? 
     Redirecting and filtering the water runoff is the most effective means of keeping unwanted pollutants and nutrients out of our lake.  There are multiple ways to achieve that goal:
   -Redirect water spouts from impermeable surfaces to lawns, gardens or rock infiltration areas (shallow pits or trenches filled with rock or gravel designed to collect water). This allows water to be absorbed into the ground first before entering the lake.
   -Diversions and swails:  These practices use a berm or shallow trench to intercept water from a path or road and divert it into a dispersion area where it can soak into the ground.
     -Rain and buffer gardens:  These are very effective in capturing  water runoff and filtering it clean, while also providing wildlife habitat. Native plants, trees and shrubs are recommended, as their deep roots penetrate the soil well and act as a sponge to soak up water quickly. Rain gardens are landscaped shallow depressions situated near down spouts and driveways. Buffer gardens are located along shorelines or where water naturally collects on a landscape.
    -Refrain from adding more hard surfaces to your property.  A mere 800 ft2 of pavement, rooftop, or other hard surface generates nearly 500 gallons of water during a one-inch rain.  Anytime you can refrain from adding hard surface to your property, you’re helping our lakes and rivers.
     -Control erosion:  Use straw to control erosion if restarting or tilling a lawn to hold loose soil in place and keep it from going into the storm drain.
     In addition to diverting water runoff, good lawn and garden practices are essential improving lake water quality.  Limit or eliminate use of fertilizers, herbicides and pesticides as these can harm or kill young fish and the macroinvertebrates (water critters) that they eat.  Increase plantings and decrease lawn coverage in your yard. Plants and trees are far more effective in absorbing excess water than shallow rooted lawns are.   Pick up your pet waste and dispose of it in the garbage. Pet waste contains bacteria, parasites, nitrogen, and phosphorous, and can spread disease and increase algae growth.
      Every small action we take to manage our stormwater runoff can have a big impact on our lake.  Use a holistic approach that incorporates multiple practices for the best affect.  Together we can make a change- positive change.

What’s going on around Beaver Dam Lake…
Submitted by: Susan Blackowiak
1) We held our annual fundraising banquet on April 25 at Bayside Supper Club.  260 people attended and everyone had an enjoyable evening.  The 2023 banquet is scheduled for Monday April 17 at Bayside Supper Club.  All funds raised go back into community programs & preservation of Beaver Dam Lake.
2) The first community event Fish N Fun, was held at EdgeWater Park in Beaver Dam on Saturday June 4th with over 100 participants this year.  The event is for kids ages 4-12.  We have educational clinics, games, etc and give away a fully set-up fishing rod and baits to each participant.  This event is always held the first Saturday in June at Edgewater Park.  
3) Our second community event was held on Saturday June 11 at Waterworks Park in Beaver Dam.  This event is open to the general public without restriction.  We provide water safety instruction, clinics for kayak, canoe, & SUP.  Fox of the River Voyageur Canoe was on site offering hands on canoe rides which incorporated a history lesson of the Fox River and fur trading era information about some of the more colorful river Voyageurs. 
4) The next community event is Saturday July 9 at Tahoe Park.  In conjunction with the city's Best Dam Fest & the BD Community Activities Center, we are hosting the cardboard boat regatta.  You must register in advance to build a boat online with the BD Community Activities Service cityofbeaverdam.com    There isn't a fee, minimum age to participate is 5 and one team member must be at least 16.  One or two team members must ride the boat on a short 30 yard designated course in the water. All materials for building.  Prize money & trophies are awarded for 1st, 2nd & 3rd place - $100, 50, 25.  In addition BDLIA will be providing pontoon rides on Beaver Dam Lake in the afternoon.  Signup is in person at Tahoe Park

Message from the Dodge Co Farmers 
Submitted by: Tony Peirick
Chairman Dodge County Farmers HSHW 

It's a busy season for our group with working in the fields, hosting events, attending field days and several research projects going on.
We have changed our cover crop incentive program (CCIP) to attract new applicants that have not applied for it in the past. A new program has been added, Pay for Performance Phosphorus Reduction. This is for farmers that have participated and can do any conservation practice that improves soil health as well as get compensated. HSHW recognizes the importance of protecting soil and promoting soil health. 
We are already organizing a number of field days this summer that are open to anyone interested in learning more. We also look forward to the Pontoon rides this summer.
Hope to see and meet Dodge County people this summer at our events. You can also connect with us at the Dodge County Fair in August, hope you stop in our display. 

Upcoming events: 
Thur. July 21 – 6 pm
Topic: Worm Farm Tour at Lush Farms (@4LushFarms) 
Address: N1475 County Rd M  
Join us for barbeque after the tour please by RSVP by July 14 to https://forms.gle/SWwNXnkfPC8hQJVy7
Lush Farms is a premiere producer of 100% organic worm castings which is a fancy way of saying we raise worms and sell their poop. We love our worms and keep them very well fed and comfy in a 72-degree renovated dairy barn 365 days a year.
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[bookmark: _GoBack]July – farmers pontoon ride – July 23rd Lake Sinissippi hosting pontoon ride for Dodge County Farmers. Meet at 11 a.m. at Ox Bo Marine. Brats and beverages provided. We will tour Lake Sinissippi by boat including the Rock River Channel.



Save the Date: August 11 – TBD
Topic: Covers after wheat and soil health with Jamie Patton.
Location: - TBD.  Patton is a CPSS, is the northeast outreach specialist for the Nutrient and Pest Management Program, University of Wisconsin-Madison Agricultural and Life Sciences and Division of Extension.



August 17-21 Dodge County Fair - educational tent 


	Rock River Coalition Update: Stream Monitoring and Aquatic Invasive Species

Submitted by: Addie Schlussel

At Rock River Coalition, we are excited to have started our second season of stream monitoring in Dodge County. Our volunteers and staff are monitoring 17 sites in the county, including tributaries to Fox Lake, Beaver Dam Lake, Lake Sinissippi, Wildcat Creek, and the Rock River near Watertown. Monitoring helps us learn more about the health of our streams by measuring phosphorus, dissolved oxygen, transparency, and macroinvertebrate communities.

We also hosted our first Citizen Lake Monitoring Network workshop in June in Beaver Dam. Returning and prospective volunteer lake monitors learned how to measure water clarity and how to search for and identify aquatic invasive species on their lake. We are hoping to teach more boaters, fishers, and lakeshore property owners how to identify invasive species, so as a community we can recognize if a new invasive species appears on a lake and respond quickly to it. If you would like to set up an aquatic invasive species workshop with us, or if you’d like to get involved with stream or lake monitoring, please reach out to addie@rockrivercoalition.org. 
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